
 

 

Senior Family Church Pastor's Community Letter #3 - Peace Road 2020 event  
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
August 21, 2020 
 

Dear Seattle's Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, 

 

I would like to express my deepest gratitude to all our Seattle families for being present both in person 

and in spirit to our Seattle Peace Road 2020 event at Pratt Park yesterday.. Special thanks to UPF/AFP 

Secretary General Ray McCready for overall coordination and wonderful emcee-ing. To our District 10 

Pastor David Ryan who provided great guidance and support in the preparation and during the event. To 

those who mobilized to invite our speakers and guests, Mr. and Mrs. Shigeru and Diane Araki and Mrs. 

Ella Byrne. Thank you too to ACLC under Mrs. Noriko Fisher and to WFWP - WA under Mrs. Sarah 

Nishioka's leadership for co-sponsoring the event. To Mr. Brian Granstrom for his beautiful music. Thank 

you too to our sisters Mrs. Satomi Mira, Mrs. Takako Kawamura and Mrs. Junko Yamamura for 

preparing tasty and healthy bento boxes for lunch.. Mrs. Chieko Granstrom for preparing the drinks, chips 

and granola bars. For my husband Charles who always stands beside me and is always ready to run for me 

when I ask him to - he runs to get the pizza to supplement the bento boxes. Mr. Alexi Avramenko for 

doing the photography. Pastor Nelson Mira for sending the communications to our community. 

 

Big thank you to our Heavenly Parent and True Parents for bringing to us and the whole of America Rev. 

Michael Jenkins and Minister Reiko Jenkins together with all the Peace Riders. The message and spirit 

they brought with them is contagious and truly awakening. 

 

As I continue pastoring our Heavenly Parent's Holy Community here in Seattle, I look forward to many 

more activities through which we can be united and express and extend our Heavenly Parent and True 

Parents love to the city of Seattle and its surrounding cities. 

 

At the moment, we have 9 children who are in T2 camp doing their hike/camp to Pear Lake hiking trail 

here in WA. Please join me in praying for them for their safety and protection. And that they can 

experience God's presence in nature and in and among themselves. Please pray for Miyuki Granstrom and 

Emily Adshead as they lead the team. 

 

Thank you again. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo / Senior Pastor 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

253-282-1846 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 

 


